2 April 2017

Attorney General Maura Healey
Criminal Bureau

One Ashburton Place

Boston, MA 02108

Dear Attorney General Maura Healey:

We write to inform you of an ongoing criminal conspiracy being committed by Jennifer
Sattler-Murphy and Laurence Cournoyer, Jr.. of the Holyoke Police Department.

I ask that you immediately arrest Timothy Symington for raping me as a child.

We ask that you immediately arrest Jennifer Sattler-Murphy and Laurence Cournoyer, Jr.
for assisting Timothy Symington in avoiding prosecution for rape of a child. We ask that
you arrest Jennifer Sattler-Murphy for her perjured testimony to the Northampton Probate
Court when she testified at trial in this case in 2007. We ask that you arrest Jennifer
Sattler-Murphy for perjury in her 2016 deposition.

We ask that you investigate Detective Sergeant Mark Popielarczyk of the Easthampton
Police Department for refusing to investigate the crimes of Jennifer Sattler-Murphy in
this case and for refusing to accept evidence of her crimes in 2014.

We ask that you investigate Detective Corey Robinson of the Northampton Police
Department for refusing to investigate the crimes of Jennifer Sattler-Murphy in this case
and for refusing to accept evidence of her crimes in 2014.

We ask that you investigate Assistant District Attorney Linda Pisano for not prosecuting
Timothy Symington in 2014 for the molestation of —and for refusing to
accept evidence of the crimes of Jennifer Sattler-Murphy in this case in 2014.

The website, www.whyvourchildrenwercharmed,com, contains evidence of the above
crimes and information on the 2015 crimes he committed against Longmeadow children.

We ask that you arrest this child rapist and his helpers immediately.

Sincerel

cc: Attorney General Jeff Sessions, Governor Charlie Baker, Senator Eric Lesser



2 April 2017

Chief Jody Kasper
Northampton Police Department
29 Center Street

Northampton, MA 01027

Dear Chief Kasper:

We write to inform you of what appears to be an ongoing criminal conspiracy on behalf
of police officers from various departments to help a child rapist avoid prosecution.

This is to inform you that Detective Corey Robinson, among other things, did the
following in the 2014 investigation of Timothy Symington:

1. He sat by and listened as Detective Sergeant Mark Popilearczyk told the parents
of the victim that pedophiles don’t keep child pornography for a long time so he
wouldn’t ask a judge for a search warrant.

2. The parents of the victim told both officers they had recently found the Facebook
page of Scott Symington which showed Jennifer Sattler-Murphy as a friend.
Mark Popilearczyk told the parents to bring it in. When the parents brought it in,
he said he didn’t want it, in front of Corey Robinson

3. Mark Popilearczyk told the parents of the victim, in front of Corey Robinson, that
he couldn’t give the Holyoke police report to the parents until after the
investigation was over.

We ask that you investigate how it was possible for Timothy Symington to not have been
arrested in 2014 given the overwhelming evidence presented and to investigate the role
Corey Robinson played in helping to cover-up the crimes of Jennifer Sattler-Murphy by
refusing to receive evidence pertinent to the investigation.

The website, www.whyyourchildrenwereharmed.com, contains evidence of the above
crimes and information on the 2015 crimes Timothy Symington committed against
Longmeadow school children after your police department failed to arrest him in 2014.

We hope you will enforce the law so this child rapist and his enablers will go to prison.

Sincerely,

Paul J. Silvernail Jade Silvernail

PO Box 447 PO Box 447
Southampton, MA 01073 Southampton, MA 01073

cc: Attorney General Maura Healy, Attorney Gen. Jeff Sessions, Mayor David Narkewicz



2 April 2017

Chief Robert Alberti
Easthampton Police Department
32 Payson Avenue
Easthampton, MA 01027

Dear Chief Alberti:

We write to inform you of what appears to be an ongoing criminal conspiracy on behalf
of police officers from various departments to help a child rapist avoid prosecution.

This is to inform you that Detective Sergeant Mark Popielarczyk, among other things, did
the following in the 2014 investigation of Timothy Symington:

1. He told the parents of the victim that pedophiles don’t keep child pornography for
a long time so he wouldn’t ask a judge for a search warrant.

2. The parents of the victim told both officers they had recently found the Facebook
page of Scott Symington which showed Jennifer Sattler-Murphy as a friend.
Mark Popilearczyk told the parents to bring it in. When the parents brought it in,
he said he didn’t want it.

3. Mark Popilearczyk told the parents of the victim that he couldn’t give the
Holyoke police report to the parents until after the investigation was over. Once
the investigation was over, he said he wouldn’t give it to them.

We ask that you investigate how it was possible for Timothy Symington to not have been
arrested in 2014 given the overwhelming evidence presented and to investigate the role
Mark Popielarczyk played in helping to cover-up the crimes of Jennifer Sattler-Murphy
by refusing to receive evidence pertinent to the investigation.

The website, www.whyyourchildrenwereharmed.com, contains evidence of the above
crimes and information on the 2015 crimes Timothy Symington committed against
Longmeadow school children after your police department failed to arrest him in 2014.

We hope you will enforce the law so this child rapist and his enablers will go to prison.

Sincerely, M

Paul J. Silvernail Jade Silvernail

PO Box 447 PO Box 447
Southampton, MA 01073 Southampton, MA 01073

cc: Attorney General Maura Healy, Attorney Gen. Jeff Sessions, Mayor Karen Cadieux



2 April 2017

Mayor Alex Morse
City of Holyoke

536 Dwight Street
Holyoke, MA 01040

Dear Mayor Morse:

We write to inform you of what appears to be an ongoing criminal conspiracy on behalf
of Jennifer Sattler-Murphy and Laurence Cournoyer, Jr., detectives in the Holyoke Police
Department. It appears they were actively aided by Captain Denise Duguay, M.S. in
keeping the evidence of their alleged wrongdoing hidden from us for as long as possible.

Given that the chief of police was copied on all of the correspondence in the case, like
Captain Denise Duguay’s infantile letter, it would appear that the chief of police is aware
of the treatment a rape victim and their mother received from his department and found it
acceptable. Consequently, we appeal to you hoping that, unlike the Holyoke police
officers we have dealt with so far, you will not help a child rapist avoid prosecution.

It is our belief, based on the evidence, that Jennifer Sattler-Murphy and Laurence
Cournoyer, Jr. assisted Timothy Symington in avoiding prosecution for the rape of a
child and ask that you investigate. We also ask that you investigate the role Denise
Duguay and the chief of police had in preventing us from obtaining a copy of the report.

The website, www.whyyourchildrenwereharmed.com, contains evidence of the above
crimes and information on the 2015 crimes Timothy Symington committed against
Longmeadow school children after your police department failed to arrest him.

We hope you will act swiftly to investigate these crimes and take appropriate action to
protect the children of Western Massachusetts from the criminals who helped a child
rapist to walk free and re-offend at will.

Sincerely,

Paul J. Silvernail Jade Silvernail
PO Box 447 PO Box 447
Southampton, MA 01073 Southampton, MA 01073

cc: AG Maura Healy, AG Jeff Sessions, Mayor Charlie Baker, Senator Eric Lesser



NORTHAMPTON POLICE DEPARTMENT
| Jody D. Kasper
CHIEF OF POLICE

29 CENTER STREET, NORTHAMPTON, MA 01060-3090 (413) 587-1100 FAX (413) 587-1137

April 07, 2017

Paul J. Silvernail
P.O. Box 447
Southampton, MA 01073

Mr. Silvernail,

The Northampton Police Department is committed to ensuring that its officers,
employees, and policies are competent in order to provide quality, professional law
enforcement services to the community. We have reviewed the investigation regarding
Timothy Symington with the District Attorney’s Office and any questions related to this
investigation should be referred to the Northwestern District Attorney’s Office.

Captain Jo . Cartledge
Operations Division Commander

Cc: Mayor D. Narkewicz
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13 April 2017

District Attorney David E. Sullivan
One Gleason Plaza
Northampton, MA 01060

Dear District Attorney Sullivan:

As a follow-up to our letter of April 2, 2017, we have just discovered that you were
personally involved in this case in 2005 as Register of Probate for Justice Perlman.

Attached is a letter sent to you and your reply. When reviewing your Judge’s order
barring an alleged pedophile from having any contact with his own son and
ordering him into a year-long wife/child beating class, you informed the
superintendent of schools: “There have been no court activities which lead me to
believe there is any threat to the health or safety of any staff or students.”

Your legal opinion alone allowed a child rapist to continue teaching Longmeadow
students in 2005. You successfully thwarted determined efforts to expose him and
protect innocent children.

It is now obvious that you are not in a position to be impartial in investigating why
Symington wasn’t arrested in 2014. Why you have not recused yourself from any
aspect of this case, given vour involvement in 2005, appears unethical at best.

We are asking Attorney General Maura Healy to investigate your role in this case in 2005
and 2014 as well as that of Linda Pisano in 2014.

Unfortunately, the 2015 Longmeadow victims suffered unaware of your role in this case
in 2005 and 2014. You, like a whole lot of other “adults” involved in this case, should be

ashamed of your actions and their painful consequences for innocent children.

We urge you to resign your position immediately.

Sincerely,
=T > 27 Nihesnens
Paul J. Silvernail Jade A. Silvernail
PO Box 447 PO Box 447
Southampton, MA 01073 Southampton, MA 01073

cc: AG Maura Healy, AG Jeff Sessions, Governor Charlie Baker, Senator Eric Lesser



The Convmontuealil of Massackhsetts
DISTRICT ATTORNEY

NORTHWESTERN DISTRICT

ONE GLEASON PLAZA

NORTHAMPTON, MASSACHUSETTS 01060
DAVID E. SULLIVAN TEL (413) B86-9225 rFax (413) 584-3635
DISTRICT ATTORNEY www.NorthwesternDA.org

April 18,2017

Re:  T.S. Investigation

I'write in response to your letter dated April 2, 2017, in which you question why criminal
charges were not brought in connection with an investigation this office conducted in 2014. In
response to your letter. I reviewed the investigative file pertaining to this matter (much of which
vou previously received in response to a public records request). and also discussed the
mvestigation with the lead prosecutor on the case and the lead detectives on the case. They are
unanimous in their conclusion that there was insufficient credible evidence to support the
issuance of criminal charges, charges that the Commonwealth would have to prove bevond a
reasonable doubt in order to sustain a criminal conviction. I concur in their conclusion.

e

As far as your other allegations and aspersions are concerned. they do not merit a
response.

e

Very truly yours.

ct

Steven E. Gagne
First Assistant District Attorney

ae; Maura Healey. Attorney General
Jody Kasper. Northampron Police Chief
Robert Alberti, Easthampton Police Chief



THE COMMONWEALTH OF M ASSACHUSETTS
OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY (GENERAL

ONE ASHBURTON PLACE

BostoN, MASSACHUSETTS 02108

MAURA HEALEY ' (617) 727-2200
ATTORNEY GENERAL WWW.IMass.gov/ago

April 27,2017

Jade Silvernail
P.O. Box 447
Southampton, MA 01073

Dear Ms. Silvernail,

The Attorney General’s Office has reviewed your recent inquiry to the Criminal
Bureau for the purpose of deciding whether to assign this matter within the Criminal
Bureau for a more comprehensive review of the facts, make an inquiry on your behalf, or
intervene in this matter.

The Criminal Bureau of the Attorney General’s Office receives inquiries and
alleged complaints on a daily basis from citizens, police departments and other
governmental agencies. Every such inquiry or complaint is reviewed and a decision
made whether to take action on the inquiry or complaint. I am advising you that the
Criminal Bureau will not be conducting a further review of your complaint.

[ am sorry that this office cannot be of further assistance to you.

Sincerely,

Criminal Bureau

SDE# 577768



